
After careful thought and conversations with my 
family, I’ve made the decision not to seek another 

term as your Town Supervisor. As I look ahead to 
retirement, I’m most excited about the simple joys—
especially spending more time with my grandchildren.

Serving this community has been one of the greatest 
honors of my life. I’m deeply proud of the changes we’ve 
made together. Over the past ten years, I’ve had the 
privilege of working alongside a thoughtful, committed 
Town Board and a truly outstanding team of town 
employees. Their dedication, integrity, and pride in their 
work have made all the difference.

Together, we’ve honored our veterans through the Military 
Banner program, invested in our parks with new spaces 
like the splash pad, pickleball courts, and dog park, and built a beautiful new Senior 
and Community Center at Patriot Hills. We’ve found ways to keep families connected—
through our seasonal newsletter, summer concerts, and community events—and worked 
to ensure our schools are safer by partnering with the NRCSD to bring a Police Officer 
into our schools.

We’ve also made important, quiet progress—strengthening our zoning laws to protect the 
peaceful spirit of our town and managing our finances with care and responsibility. I’m 
especially proud that, over the past decade, we’ve not only held the line on taxes—we’ve 
actually reduced them.

I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to my Deputy Supervisor, Amy Conklin-Stamm, 
for her steady support and partnership throughout this journey. And to the Town staff—
your hard work and dedication don’t go unnoticed, and it’s been a privilege to work with 
each of you. Stony Point is a special place, and I leave this role filled with gratitude and 
hope for what’s ahead.

Please mark your calendars for our annual Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 26—
a chance to come together as a community and honor those who’ve served. And don’t 
forget: summer is right around the corner, with Day Camp, the Playground Program, 
our Town Pool, and Summer Concerts all ready to welcome you. Thank you for the trust 
you’ve placed in me. It has truly been an honor to serve. n

Warm regards,
Jim Monaghan, Stony Point Town Supervisor
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Senior Citizen Bus:

• Mondays, Wednesday
s, 

Fridays

• 9am –1pm

• Call to request 

a pick up 

(845) 947-5261

•   24-hour notice 

requested!



For nearly 80 years, the Stony 
Point Ambulance Corps has been a 

volunteer-based service dedicated to 
providing prehospital emergency 
medical care and transportation across 
31.6 square miles, including Stony 
Point, Bear Mountain, and the Lake 
Welch area.

With approximately 140 members
across four sections, the Corps is a 
strong and active organization rooted 
in community service. Our Board of 
Directors, all local residents, oversee 
the budget and administration of the 
agency. The Association includes both 

volunteers and paid staff who respond 
to emergency calls. We also have an 
Auxiliary for those who wish to sup-
port the Corps’ mission in non-riding 
roles, and a Youth Squad for members 
aged 14–18. Youth who meet training 
requirements may begin riding as 
observers at age 15.

In 2024 alone, our members logged 
over 21,000 hours of response time and 
answered 1,700 calls for service. That 
number has grown by about 100 calls 
each year over the past five years, 
reflecting the increasing need for 
emergency medical support in our 
area.

In addition to emergency response, 
we’re proud to offer a number of other 
community services:

• Non-emergency transport from 
hospitals to other healthcare facilities 
(when available)

• Standby coverage for local events 
like the Fall Festival, parades, and 
“Touch-a-Truck” days

• Support for large public events, such 
as bike races, marathons, triathlons, 
school events, and community drills

• Loan Closet—accepting donations of 
new or gently used walkers, wheel-
chairs, and canes, which are then 
made available to residents in need

We’re proud to share that the Stony 
Point Ambulance Corps was recently 
honored as EMS Agency of the Year 
by both the NYS Volunteer Ambu-
lance and Rescue Association and the 
Fire Association of New York State. 

Additionally, one of our Youth Squad 
members received the prestigious 
Youth Member of the Year award from 
the NYSVARA.

We’re always looking for new 
members!Whether you’re interested in 
joining our emergency team, supporting 
behind the scenes, or exploring oppor-
tunities in our Youth Squad, we welcome 
you to be part of something meaningful. 
Visit www.spacems.org to learn more 
and apply. n
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Stony Point Ambulance Corps, Inc.—Serving Our Community Since 1946
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Mark your calendars—Town parks 
officially open on Monday, April 14th.

Highway Department Open House
Saturday, May 17 from 11am-1pm at 
the Highway garage at 15 Rose Street.  
Bring the family to the Highway 
Garage to get an up-close look at 
the trucks and machinery used to 
maintain our roadways!

Boat Launch Permits Required
A permit is required to use the boat 
launch at Clark Park. Permits must 
be purchased in advance at the Town 
Clerk’s office (Monday–Friday, 8am– 
4:30pm) and cannot be purchased at 
the boat launch.

• Resident Permits: $35—Proof of resi-
dency and boat registration required.

Town Pool Restroom Renovations
The restrooms at the Town pool have 
been renovated and are ready for use 
this season.

Spring Cleanup & Composting
As you prepare your property for 
spring, remember:

• Bagged leaves can be dropped off 
at the Highway Department

• Consider composting leaves and 
grass clippings if space allows

Food Composting Program
The Town of Stony Point is partnering 
with Rockland Green to recycle your 
food scraps!  Food composting bins 
are available for pick up at:
• Stony Point Highway Garage—
15 Rose Street

• Cornell Cooperative Extension 
Building—10 Patriot Hills Drive

This program is sponsored by Rock-
land Green. For more details, visit 
www.rocklandgreen.com.

Calling all volunteers!
Got a green thumb? The Parks 
Department is looking for volunteers 
to plant and maintain flower beds in 
areas around town. We will purchase 
the flowers; you plant and maintain!  
Call Karl Javenes for more informa-
tion at (845) 786-2300 or email 
highway@townofstonypoint.org.

Driveway Extension Permits
Residents on town roads who wish 
to extend their driveway must first 
obtain a permit from the Highway 
Department. Please call (845) 786-
2300 or email highway@townofstony 
point.org for more information.

Enjoy the season, and thank you for 
keeping Stony Point beautiful.n

15 Rose Street, Stony 
Point, NY 10980
Tel: 845-786-2300
E-mail: highway@
townofstonypoint.org
Hours:  Monday–Fri-
day 7:00 am–3:30pm 
Saturday 9am–1 pm 
(except holidays)

FROM THE DESK OF
Karl Javenes, Superintendent of Highways 

Highway & Parks Dept.

Latest Developments from the Highway and Parks Department

Bring the Family, Ask Questions!

Eagle Scouts 
Recognized 
At a recent Town Board 
meeting, Supervisor 
Monaghan and the Town 
Board, along with County 
Legislator Doug Jobson 
honored 3 scouts from Troop 
61 who have earned the rank 
of Eagle Scout. Congratu-
lations to Michael Garo-
fal-Heavner, Ryan 
Matthews, and Liam 
McCaffrey on attaining 
scouting’s highest honor!
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Community Awareness and Online Safety
A special recognition goes to  
Detective Kryger, our Youth Officer, 
for his outstanding work in maintaining 
the department’s Facebook page. He 
has been sharing valuable information, 
particularly about scams targeting the 
elderly and financial fraud. His efforts 
help keep our community informed and 
protected. We encourage everyone to 
follow the Stony Point Police Facebook 
page and stay updated on important 
safety tips.

Thank you to all our officers and 
community members for your contin-
ued support and involvement in these 
important initiatives. Stay safe! n

No Shave November Supports Leukemia
The Stony Point PBA once again partic-
ipated in No Shave November, showing 
their support for 2 local children battling 
cancer, Marialis Moon and CJ Bobell. In 
addition, P.O. Gutenberger led a mean-
ingful fundraiser to raise awareness and 
funds for childhood leukemia, the most 
common cancer in children under 14. As 
part of the initiative, T-shirts were sold, 
with proceeds helping local children and 
families facing this illness.

Honoring a Tradition:  
The Stony Point PBA Blood Drive
On February 28th, Sgt. Mulligan and  
P.O. Horowitz organized this year’s Stony 
Point PBA Blood Drive in memory of  
Jimmy McNicholas. Originally started by 
Sgt. Jay Wood (Ret.), this event has  
now been running for 17 years. Thanks to  
their dedication, 47 pints of blood were 
collected this year, bringing the total to 
over 3,000 blood products donated over 
the years—making a lasting impact on 
many lives.

Introducing the Blue Envelope Program
The Stony Point Police Department, in 
collaboration with the RC Sheriff’s  
Department, is participating in the Blue 
Envelope Program. This initiative is  
designed to assist individuals with autism 
during traffic stops. The blue envelope 
holds essential documents—driver’s 
license, vehicle registration, and insur-
ance card—and includes instructions for 
both the driver and the officer to ensure a 
smoother interaction. If you or someone 
you know could benefit from this program, 
blue envelopes are available in the station 
lobby—just ask the desk officer for  
assistance.

FROM THE DESK OF  
Chief Greg Becker
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Supporting Important Causes in Our Community

Sgt. Kurt Mulligan and P.O. Brian Horowitz along with  
participants in the Stony Point PBA blood drive.

Just a few of the  
participants in  
the 2024 No Shave 
November. 



FROM THE DESK OF
Karenanne Nigro, Recreation Director 

PARKS & REC

Summer Fun is Around the Corner

Get ready—summer fun is right around the corner in 
Stony Point! We’re excited to announce that regis-

tration for Day Camp, the Playground Program, and the 
Town Pool is now online, making it easier than ever to 
sign up. Registration for Day Camp and the Playground 
Program begins May 1, and spots will be filled on a first 
come, first served basis.
Day Camp: Our 2025 Day Camp season will run from June 
30 through August 8. This full-day program (10am–3pm) 
is open to children ages 5–13 and includes classic sum-
mer fun—bowling, pool days, movies, and field trips. We 
can’t wait to welcome your campers for another memo-
rable year!
Playground Program: Designed for our younger residents 
ages 3–8, this half-day program (10am–1:30pm) will also 
run from June 30 through August 8 at Charles Eccher 
Park. Families can register only for the weeks they’d like 
to attend, offering added flexibility for summer plans.
Town Pool: The Town Pool opens for the season on June 
28 at noon! If you’ve never visited before, stay tuned—
we’ll be announcing a Pool Open House Day soon so 
you can come see what it’s all about.
Summer Job Opportunities: We’re hiring! If you’re 16 
or older and interested in working as a Day Camp 
Counselor, Playground Program Counselor, or Lifeguard, 
reach out to the Recreation Office for more details.
Summer Concert Series: Mark your calendars—our 
popular Summer Concert Series returns on Wednesday, 
July 9 at 7pm at Riverfront Park. Bring a blanket or lawn 
chair and enjoy an evening of great music by the river.
Senior Bus Service: Our Senior Bus runs Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Fridays from 9am–1pm. To schedule 
a pickup, call the Recreation Office at 845-947-5261.
We’re looking forward to a great summer in Stony Point—
see you out there! n

For more information contact us:
Tel: 845-947-5261 /
Hours: Monday–Friday, 9am–4pm
www.townofstonypoint.org/
recreation-department 
Facebook.com/StonyPointRecreation 
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There’s something for everyone in Stony Point this 
year! Mark your calendars and join us for these fun, 
family-friendly events happening throughout town:

• April 27 – Color Run/Walk 5K

• May 8 – Harlem Wizards Basketball Game

• May 9 – Drive-In Movie Night

• May 17 – Highway Department Open House

• May 26 – Memorial Day Parade

• June 8 – Touch a Truck & Bike Safety Event

• June 28 – Town Pool Opens

• October 4 – Fall Festival

• October 24 – Halloween Trunk or Treat

• December 5 – Light Up Stony Point Holiday Parade

We hope to see you out and about, enjoying the best of 
what our town has to offer!

2025 Summer Concert Series
Wednesdays at 7:00 PM | Riverfront Park

Get ready to dance, sing along, and enjoy the summer 
nights with our 2025 Summer Concert Series! Join us 
every Wednesday at Riverfront Park for live music and 
great community vibes:

• July 9 – Incidental Contact

• July 16 – Donna and the Dale Boys

• July 23 – 8th Grade Science

• July 30 – Hurley Mountain Highway

• August 6 – The Mighty Spectrum Band

• August 13 – Kickin Nash

Upcoming Events & Save the Date

100th Birthday Milestone!
County Executive Ed Day, Supervisor Monaghan, Chief 
Becker and Deputy Supervisor Amy Stamm celebrated 
Stony Point resident Aldo Eccher’s 100th birthday!



Stony Point Town Hall
74 East Main Street
Stony Point, NY 10980 
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Ron Gerhold, Director of Golf 
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PATRIOT HILLS GOLF COURSE

We’re thrilled to share that 2024 
was our best year for revenue—

thank you to all who made it a success!

The golf course and driving range are 
officially open for the season, with 
new range mats and balls arriving 
by May 1st to enhance your practice 
sessions.

If you’re a Stony Point resident, 
don’t forget to pick up your 2025 
Stony Point ID card at the Patriot 
Hills Community Center, 
located at the clubhouse. 
ID cards are available 
Monday, Wednesday, and 
Friday from 9am to 4pm.

Golf Programs & Events
• Our Sunday Morning 

Ladies Clinic will begin in 
late April or early May—
a great way to build your 
skills in a welcoming 
environment.

• The Spring PGA Junior League is 
currently in full swing, and we’re 
already looking ahead to the Fall 
season starting in late August.

• Summer Junior Camp sign-ups are 
now open on our website, along with 
information on individual lessons 
with Head Pro Ron Gerhold and 
Assistant Pro Michael McFadden. To 
schedule, visit www.patriothillsgolf
club.com or call 845-947-7085 ext. 2.

• Join us for our 1st 9-Hole Scramble 
Series Event in June, with a second 
event planned for October.

Pro Shop & Dining
Our Pro Shop is fully stocked with top 
brands like Titleist, Callaway, Greg 
Norman, and Donald Ross—everything 
you need to elevate your game.

After your round, stop by The 
Patriot Lounge, located right at the 
clubhouse. It’s now open daily for 

breakfast, lunch, and dinner. 
For reservations call 
845-523-6213.

Questions? Call the Pro 
Shop: 845-947-7085 ext. 2
or visit our website at 
patriothillsgolfclub.com.

Here’s to another fantastic 
season at Patriot Hills—see 
you on the course! n




